US ERA ARCHIVE DOCUMENT



ROBERT L. EHRLICH, JR. GOVERNOR STATE HOUSE 100 STATE CIRCLE ANNAPOLIS, MARYLAND 21401

(410) 974-3901 (TOLL FREE) 1-800-811-8336

TTY USERS CALL VIA MD RELAY

July 8, 2004

Mr. Donald Welsh Regional Administrator (3RA00) U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Region III 1650 Arch Street Philadelphia PA 19103-2023

Dear Mr. Welsh:

The purpose of this letter is to submit a 5 percent reclassification request for Kent and Queen Anne's Counties with respect to the 8-hour ozone standard. These counties were recently designated a Moderate 8-hour ozone nonattainment area and we are requesting that they be reclassified as a Marginal 8-hour ozone nonattainment area based on EPA's 5 percent reclassification guidance. Supporting documentation is enclosed. We thank you for the opportunity to work with you on the reclassification of these two Maryland counties.

If you have any questions concerning this document, please contact Thomas Snyder, Director of the Maryland Department of the Environment's Air and Radiation Management Administration, at (410) 537-3255.

Very truly yours,

Robert L. Ehrlich, Jr.

Governor

Enclosure

cc: Judith Katz, USEPA Region III
Kendl P. Philbrick, Secretary, MDE
Thomas Snyder, MDE
Tad Aburn, MDE